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Member Travis LeBlanc’s Statement on the Board’s Report and Recommendations on CIA 
Counterterrorism Activities Conducted Pursuant to E.O. 12333 

 
The following is a separate statement from Board Member Travis LeBlanc: 

“The Privacy and Civil Liberties Oversight Board has the vital task of identifying, 
assessing, and notifying Congress and the public about warrantless surveillance 
programs. The Board has now met our mission to promote transparency and 
accountability by shining a light on the CIA’s EO 12333 activities. Yet again--and eerily 
reminiscent of concerns expressed in my previous assessment of NSA's XKEYSCORE 
program--I have serious reservations about how our Intelligence Community handles 
U.S. person information. This is a recurring issue that again raises important privacy and 
civil liberties concerns. I want to thank Senators Ron Wyden and Martin Heinrich for 
their determination to make our work and these reports public. I also want to thank the 
Board’s staff for its many years of tireless work on both reports.” 


